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Return to the beginning?
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Three years ago, Harvard’s Business School professor, Bill George, reinterpreted a well-known
concept in the business world. I was left wondering when I read about VUCA 2.0 and how it almost
fits like a glove in the scenario we live in today, at times of Covid.

To put it in context, the term VUCA appeared in a 1998 report by the United States War College,
designed to train officers for the 21st century. It was in this document that the idea of “Volatile,
Uncertain, Complex, and Ambiguous” world, i.e. VUCA, for short, was discussed. The scenario was
an avalanche of uncertainties and the perspective at the time indicated that we would face a major
crisis, which was confirmed in 2008.

Bill George’s VUCA 2.0 provides a new look to this volatile, uncertain, complex, and ambiguous
world. Re-reading it, he changes the angle and brings forth the concept of “Vision, Understanding,
Courage, and Adaptability”. In my personal reality, immersed here, in my Communication and
Marketing matters, developing the basis for our return-to-office plan with our Human Resouces
(HR) team and Horiens’ strategic leadership, I think that this definition motivates me much more
than the past one. I think it’s very timely; impossible to ask for one more relevant.

This vision is essential to deal with the unclear scenario that we are now facing. Understanding
starts with assuming that differing points of view, realities, and needs will be collected and
analyzed. Courage relies on making decisions without much clarity, but based on solid and human
values, knowing that the greatest risk is not having the courage to continue walking. As for
adaptability? Alas, maybe this is one of the main characteristics in our humanity and, why not, the
word of this century!

I cannot separate myself from this today; we are definitely not the same anymore. The return to the
office is not just a return either. There is an important cultural change. We have evolved a few
years in different practices and skills. For me, it feels like a new beginning.

I am sharing this reflection because I find comfort in knowing that, despite all the difficulties, we
have managed to bring that theme to our “restart project” at Horiens. We contemplate vision,
understanding, courage, and adaptability in its every detail. In the first phase of our restart, which
took place at the beginning of September, we welcomed 20% of our workforce back to “face-to-
face” work, and this week, we will welcome another group: people who have volunteered to be in
the office part-time.

Thinking about their well-being, we implemented new practices and routines. We strengthened our
health and safety processes. We take care of each and all of us, and keep walking. We speak of
the present and the future, not knowing exactly where we are going to arrive, but with an
unprecedented will to transform – for the better – everything around us.

If you would like to exchange ideas or discuss how we developed Horiens’ plan to return to the
office, valuing the comfort, care and safety of our employees, it will be our pleasure!


